SOUTH COAST CACTUS AND SUCCULENT SOCIETY
REGULAR MEETING, DECEMBER 12, 1976: 1:30 P.M.
South Coast Botanic Gardens
26300 Crenshaw Blvd, Palos Verdes Peninsula

Eleanor Barker President

BOARD MEETING: There will be a Board Meeting at 12:30, December 12 just preceeding our regular meeting. All Board Members (officers and committee chairmen) and new officers are asked to be there. All members are welcome.

CHRISTMAS PARTY: GOODIES TO EAT: Everyone brings some luscious finger food and we all eat too much! (I could be wrong -- some people can stare a calorie in the face and turn it down!) But even if you didn't sign up to bring something, bring your favorite finger munchie to share. If you don't know quite which, you could call Anne Marie Goodwin, Refreshment Chairman, (FR2-6210) and find out which is in short supply on the sign-up sheet.

GIFTS: It was decided to have a gift exchange, gifts to be plants or related items of approximately \$2.00 value. Anyone wishing to take part in the exchange, bring

such a gift.

CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS USING SUCCULENT PLANTS * CONTEST: We will have a contest for the best Christmas Decoration Using Succulent Plants. Because some people will wish to leave their entries for the Foundations "Holidays at the Garden" display, we will have the voting promptly at 1:30 so those entries can be taken to a waiting table in the Auditorium before 2:00 when the tea begins

DUES ARE DUE: Dues for 1977 are due. Bess Lesovsky is membership chairman, and if you cannot be there, the \$2.00 plus \$1.00 each for any additional members in the same household can be sent to her:

Ca. 90274.

INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS: Last month we held our elections, and this month we install the 1977 officers as the last order of business. They are:

President
First Vice-President
Second Vice-President
Secretary
Treasurer

Eleanor Barker Henk Wories Bess Lesovsky Carol Kennedy Rosalind Hancock

LAST MONTH: Ed and Betty Gay presented a program on Monstrose and Crested plants they have come across in their travels. Ed discussed the possible causes of these abnormalities, and he and Betty then showed us many beautiful slides of these plants. It was a very good program with some facinating ideas about these odd plants and their deviate behavior!

HAPPY

HOLIDAYS!

(Upo! This is early! But this time of year it is especially helpful to have plenty of warning about special events like Board Muetings Eleanor Barker)

